
Being a mission-oriented Church that forms disciples of Jesus  
Office Hours 

 
Tuesday to Friday 
8:30am to 3:30pm 

tel. 1-877-450-6414 
lakehuroncatholic@dol.ca 

 
Website domain: 

Lakehuroncatholic.ca 
 

Mailing Address   
22 Mary St. 

Zurich, Ontario 
N0M 2T0 

 
 

Parish Locations 
 

St. Boniface  
22 Mary St. 

Zurich 
  

St. Peter  
156 North St. 

Goderich 
 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel  
69219 Bronson Line 
Parkhill/Mt. Carmel 

 
Precious Blood 

200 Sanders St. W. 
Exeter 

 
Immaculate Heart of Mary 

337 Ontario St. 
Grand Bend 

 
St. Peter  

73334 Bluewater Hwy. 
St. Joseph 

 
 

Weekend Masses 
 

Goderich 
Saturday 5:00pm 
Sunday 9:00am 

 
Mount Carmel 
Sunday 11:00am 

 
Grand Bend 

Saturday—5:00pm 
Sunday 9:00am 

 
Zurich 

Sunday 8:30am 
 

Exeter 
Sunday 11:00am 

 
St. Joseph 

Saturday 5:00pm 
Sunday 11:30am 

 
 
 
 
 
    

Pastor:  Rev. Antoine (Tony) Laforet Ext-222 Email: tlaforet@dol.ca 
Associate Pastors:  Rev. Vince Gulikers Ext-223 Email: vgulikers@dol.ca 

and Rev. Steve Marsh Ext-226 Email: smarsh@dol.ca 
 

Parish Staff: Main Reception Ext-200 Office Admin: Rachael McDonald Ext–200 Email: 
rmcdonald@dol.ca Business Manager: Jim Van Lanen Ext-240 Email: jvanlanen@dol.ca 

Financial Administrators: Karen Kester Ext-242 Email: kkester@dol.ca  
and Lori Laporte Ext-241 Email: llaporte@dol.ca 

Sunday, July 23, 2023—16th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Sunday, July 30, 2023—17th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Year a—Two Week Bulletin 

 
       Exeter                                            Zurich 
       St. Joseph           Goderich 
       Grand Bend           Mt. Carmel 

  

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Amazing!  It’s almost the end of July already but it has been a busy summer in our Family of 
Parishes.  St. Peter Parish in St. Joseph celebrated their 150th Anniversary and Our Lady of 
Mount Carmel celebrated their Parish Potluck Picnic a week later.  Thank you to everyone 
who organized these wonderful events.  Please check our website and Facebook page for all 
the great photos of these two events and look for more parish picnic events coming soon.  
 
For two days, this past week, I experienced the joy of reading bible stories to the young chil-
dren at Vacation Bible School held at the Kingsfield-Zurich Mennonite Church.  They had 
more than 70 children registered for five days filled with song, dance and sharing stories 
about their faith in God.  Even our children are learning to evangelize! 
 
Plans are now underway to host the next Alpha in Goderich.  The Alpha Team is looking for 
volunteers to assist with the next Alpha, which is scheduled to begin on Thursday, Septem-
ber 14th.  Please contact Rachael McDonald at -877-450-6414 ext. 200, if you wish to assist us 
with this great opportunity to bring Jesus to others! 
 
Last week we promoted the use of our subscription to Formed.  We have access to over  
4,000 titles of books, audio talks, movies, documentaries and studies.  It’s easy to create your 
own account.  See the promotional material at the entrance of the church and grab a busi-
ness card with all the instructions on how to sign up.  It’s available on almost any electronic 
device and the best thing is it’s free!  Please, give it a try! 
 
Bishop Fabbro has encouraged us to re-introduce the option of receiving from the Cup dur-
ing Mass.  Therefore, we will implement this option in September, but we may need a few 
more Extra-ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist.  If you are interested in assisting in this im-
portant ministry, please contact Rachael McDonald at 1-877-450-6414 ext. 200, before Au-
gust 1st.  These names will be submitted to Bishop Fabbro for his approval.  Once we have 
received this approval, we will commence training, so you are prepared to serve as a new 
Extra-ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist.  Please prayerfully, consider this invitation to serve 
God and His holy people. 
 
Finally, please be aware that the office will be closed on Wednesday, July 26th and Thurs-
day, July 27th.  The Staff will be on retreat for these two days as we strive to improve our abil-
ities to work as a team and to serve God and our Family of Parishes.  Please keep the staff in 
your prayers during this two-day Staff Retreat! 
 
Fr. Antoine (Tony) Laforet 
Pastor for the Lake Huron Catholic Family of Parishes 

lakehuroncatholic.ca


We are working to improve this section of the bulletin, to add clarity and flow, your feedback matters as well as your patience, thank you! 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF  MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF  

July 23th - July 29th, 2023  July 30th - August 5th, 2023 

       

Nursing Home Masses 

Tue, Jul 25, 2023  Tue, Aug 01, 2023 

No Mass  10:30am—Mass at Blue Water Rest Home  

     Doreen Dietrich Estate 

       

St. Peter, St. Joseph 

Tue, Jul 25, 2023  Tue, Aug 01, 2023 

11am—Adoration  
   & Confession 
12pm—Mass 

Ivan Ljuba and Petav Toplovec Branka & Family  11am—Adoration 
   & Confession  
12pm—Mass 

Alphonse (Pete) Jeffrey Don & Charlene Oesch & Family 

Mike Langford Michael & Kate Moriarty  Ivan Topolovec Martha & Ken Mungar 

Bill & Helene Regier Dave & Susan Regier  Catherine Marie Evans LaPorte Martha & Ken Mungar 

     Jack Pearson Patricia Pearson 

       

St. Boniface, Zurich 

Wed, Jul 26, 2023  Wed, Aug 02, 2023 
Mass cancelled (Staff Retreat July 26th)  

11:30am—Adoration 
   & Confessions 
12:30pm—Mass 

Int. of Kathryn Regier Janice Hartman 

    Int. of Evelyn & Pat Regier Kathryn Regier 

Thu, Jul 27, 2023  Fr. John Kulathinkal Gord & Cecilia Smith 

6pm—Wedding Rehersal   Peter Bedard Sr.  Theresa Bedard 

    Kevin McKinnon Roger & Denise O'Brien 

Sat, Jul 29, 2023  Monica Bedard Mary Lou Denomme 

2pm—Wedding Roger Kurian & Jayden Vanneste      
             

St. Peter, Goderich 
Wed, Jul 26, 2023  Wed, Aug 02, 2023 

Mass cancelled (Staff Retreat July 26th)  8am—Adoration 
9:15am—Mass 

Karen Wade Joyce & Joe Essery 

    John & Jean Van Rooy The Family 

Thu, Jul 27, 2023  Thu, Aug 03, 2023 
Mass cancelled (Staff Retreat July 27th)  

12pm—Mass 
John Paul Rau Tillie Rau 

    Martha Overholt Barb Rau 

Fri, Jul 28, 2023  Fri, Aug 04, 2023 

11am—Adoration  
   & Confession 
12:15pm—Mass 

Celine Melley The MacGinty Family  11am—Adoration  
   & Confession 
12:15pm—Mass 

Neil Hamilton Adele & Mike Drennan 

Int. of Helen Jenne Joe & Joyce Essery  Lynda Allin A Friend 

     

Sat, Jul 29, 2023  Sat, Aug 05, 2023 

9am—Mass 
9:30am Adoration  
   & Confession 

Int. of Bishop Dabrowski St. Peter CWL, Goderich  9am—Mass 
9:30am Adoration  
   & Confession 

Sister Mary Pipes Margaretha Meier 

Int. of Rita Tigert St. Peter CWL, Goderich  Eileen White Suzette White 

     
       

Immaculate Heart of Mary, Grand Bend 

Wed, Jul 26, 2023  Wed, Aug 02, 2023 
Mass cancelled (Staff Retreat July 26th)  

9:15am—Mass 
Bruce Fischer IHM CWL 

    Int. of Gera & John Peters Dianne & Mark Tucker 

Fri, Jul 28, 2023  Fri, Aug 04, 2023 

9:15am—Mass 
9:45am—Adoration 
   & Confession 

Ron Garinther Maureen Garinther  9:15am—Mass 
9:45am—Adoration 
   & Confession 

Florence Anne Xerri Andy & Cathy Vrolyk 

Paul Zavitz Fay Dutka-Zavita  David Coulter Joan & Jim DeZorzi 

     
       

Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Mount Carmel 

Thu, Jul 27, 2023  Thu, Aug 03, 2023 
Mass cancelled (Staff Retreat July 27th)   9:15am—Mass Michael Hartman Tillman & Muriel Hartman 

Sat, Jul 29, 2023  Sat, Aug 05, 2023 
9:15am—Mass 
9:45am—Adoration 
   & Confession 

Mary Murphy Hazel Glavin  9:15am—Mass 
9:45am—Adoration 
   & Confession 

Paul Verbrugghe Helen Glavin 

     
     
     

Precious Blood, Exeter  

Fri, Jul 28, 2023  Fri, Aug 04, 2023 
12:45pm—Mass 
1:15pm—Confession 

Ted Symonds Con & Linda Foran  12:45pm—Mass 
1:15pm—Confession 

Bud & Helen Ryan  Brian & Ruth Westelaken 

Beulah & Raymond Rivard Estate  Dec. Mem. of Fred & Barb Truchon  

          



Confession Heals The Soul 
 

Catholics are encouraged to partake of the sacrament of 
Reconciliation (Confession) as much as possible, confes-
sion is good for the soul. None of us are perfect, and all 
of us carry burdens that could be lightened through hon-
est reflection and repentance. Other religions include a 
confessional practice as well, attesting to the universal 
need: Jews confess “We have sinned” in the Yom Kippur 
service. Confession is part of the Hindu Prāyaścitta. In 
Islam, the act of seeking forgiveness from God for sins is 
called Istighfar. Buddhist monks confess their sins to oth-
er monks.  
 

Find a time for Confession that works for you, we are 
here to help and you’ll feel better for it.  

 

Confessions also available by appointment 

Lake Huron Family Catechism  
 

Bring the whole family to learn more about their faith at 
these bi-weekly classes.  The Family Foundation Institute 
has spent many years developing these courses where 
parents can collaborate as the first educators of their 
families, working together to teach their children while 
also getting catechized themselves.  These classes are 
much beloved by many, and have been a wonderful 
source of connecting Catholic families together and de-
veloping firm foundations in their faith.  Now the Family 
Catechism is coming to the Lake Huron Catholic Family 
of Parishes! 

Classes will begin in September and families will meet 
bi-weekly. If your family is interested in joining or help-
ing out, contact Tammy at t.taylorbendig@outlook.com 
for more information. The location is to be determined, 
based on which families are interested. 

 

Youth & Family Masses 
July 30th at St. Boniface Church, 8:30am. Please contact 
Kristyn if you’re interested in volunteering (reading, sing-

ing, hospitality, etc.) kristynegli@gmail.com 

Diocesan Ministers Prayer Calendar 
Please Keep In Your Prayers 

T 25-Jul-2023 Parish Musicians in the Diocese of London 

W 26-Jul-2023 Deacon Leo Gulikers 

T 27-Jul-2023 Rev. Lucio Couto 

F 28-Jul-2023 Rev. Joseph Hardy 

S 29-Jul-2023 Rev. James Higgins 

   

T 1-Aug-2023 Deacon Robert Hartman 

W 2-Aug-2023 Franciscan Sisters of the Immaculate Conception 

T 3-Aug-2023 Rev. Quentin Johnson, CSB 

F 4-Aug-2023 Rev. Alan Campeau 

S 5-Aug-2023 Rev. Wieslaw (Wes) Gutowski 

 
 

 
 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Antoine (Tony) 

Laforet–Ext–222  

 
 
 
 
 

Associate Pastor 
Rev. Vince Gulikers 

Ext-223 

 
 

 
 
 

Associate Pastor 
Rev. Steve Marsh 

Ext-226 

Sacramental Information 
 

Baptism 

Please contact Fr. Tony at tlaforet@dol.ca if you wish to 
have your child baptized.   Baptisms are now being cele-
brated during Saturday and Sunday Masses. The next Bap-
tismal Prep. class will be Wednesday, September 6th, at  
6:30pm in Zurich.  

 Confirmation 2023  

Confirmation for those students entering Grade 8 this year 
will be celebrated on Pentecost Sunday, May 19th.  How-
ever, the preparation for these students has yet to be de-
termined.  Therefore, we are inviting anyone interested in 
forming a Confirmation Team to help us discern and put 
together a program that will best serve volunteers, stu-
dents and their families.  The Confirmation Team will also 
assist in implementing this program as well.  If you are in-
terested in taking a leadership role or assisting with the 
Confirmation program in any manner, please contact Fr. 
Tony at tlaforet@dol.ca or 877-450-6414 at extension 
222.  If there is enough interest, we will gather on Tuesday, 

August 1
st at 6:30pm (location TBD).  

Part 2 of Confirmation Classes will begin for grade 9’s in 
the Fall of 2023. Both parts 1 and 2 are necessary for stu-
dents to be Confirmed. The first part, Alpha for Youth, is 
now complete. The second part of the Confirmation Pro-
gram will commence in September, and parents will be 
contacted when this process is ready to begin by the email 
address they provided in their registration. 

Marriage 

Please contact Fr. Vince at least one year in advance:  
vgulikers@dol.ca 

Monthly Bulletin 
 

Due to summer holidays this year we will be printing a 
monthly bulletin for August. Please prepare to have all bul-
letin news to Rachael McDonald, from August 6th to  Sep-
tember 3rd by noon on Tuesday, August 1st ~ thank you! 

Room2Grow would like to send a huge 

thank you to everyone who donated to our ba-
by bottle drive. Our total to date is $4851.56. 
We appreciate all donations, big or small. 
Room2Grow could not do this with out you. 

mailto:t.taylorbendig@outlook.com
mailto:kristynegli@gmail.com
mailto:tlaforet@dol.ca
mailto:vgulikers@dol.ca


Looking for Volunteers - RCIA 

Looking for volunteers to teach and walk with new Catholics through 
the RCIA process. Please contact Fr. Tony 1-877-450-6414 ext. 222 or 
email: tlaforet@dol.ca. 

Musicians Needed in Goderich 

Donna Archambault is retiring from leading the 5pm Saturday even-
ing Mass choir, and we are in need of a replacement!  If you are inter-
ested or know anyone we could ask, please contact the office at 1-877
-450-6414. 

Musicians Needed 

Musicians needed Sunday Masses at Immaculate Heart of Mary, 
Grand Bend and Precious Blood, Exeter. Please contact Fr. Tony 1-
877-450-6414 ext. 222 or email: tlaforet@dol.ca. 

Decorators Needed in Exeter 

We are in need of new decorators. Please contact Fr. Tony by email at 
tlaforet@dol.ca. 

Celebrate St. Brother André—Happy Birthday! 

On Sunday, August 6, 2023 we will be celebrating the birthday of 
St. André.  Please join us after mass at: St. Peter Parish Hall for 
cake, ice cream and refreshments.  Weather permitting, we will be 
saying the rosary in the rosary garden at 11:00am before 
mass.  Brother André was born on August 9, 1845 and visited this 
area for the first time in 1917 when he was 72 years old.    

St. Peter Church, Goderich Prayerline 

If you want to strengthen your prayer-life, consider joining our 
Prayerline.  It takes just a few minutes daily.  

Each month a prayer list will be e-mailed to you.  To be eligible for 
prayers, the person must request them or give their permission to 
be added (first and last name).  If you've added someone, please 
provide updates when prayers are no longer needed.   For those 
with chronic conditions, once their health is stable they can be re-
moved and added again if needed.  Updates will be e-mailed peri-
odically (if you wish to receive them).   

All names on the prayer list are to remain confidential. Those who 
aren't comfortable having their names listed will be prayed for as 
part of our monthly General Intentions.  Please consider this; the 
more prayers, the stronger our prayers and our faith community 
will be.  Contact the Prayerline at st.p.prayerline@gmail.com 

St. Boniface Church Pop Can Fundraiser 

For over 30 years John Jacobs has been collecting and taking do-
nated pop cans to London in order to support the St. Boniface 
building fund. Please note that John will no longer be collecting 
pop cans as he will be retiring, Doug Debus will be continuing this 
tradition. Going forward, kindly drop off your pop cans to Doug ’s 
home address at 39 John St. N., Zurich. Thank you John for your 
many years of service and support, and thank you Doug for taking 
this over for our community! 

Family of Parishes Updates and Events 

Join us for Alpha!  
 

Starting Thursday, September 14th 
At 6pm in Goderich, for 11 sessions 

plus a Saturday Retreat Day  
 

To register and/or volunteer, contact 
Rachael McDonald at:  

905-699-5447 or by email at 
rachaelannemcdonald@gmail.com 

Summer Diocesan  
BeReal Teen Retreat  

Webpage with registration now available 

Help spread the word on this summer's most 
amazing faith experience for teens. The Dio-
cese's new student hires Ebrahim Neamah and 
Angela Metron are working hard at creating a 
powerful, faith-filled, disciple-making and fun 
retreat weekend for all teens. The weekend 
retreat will be taking place Friday, August 11- 
Sunday, August 13 at Holy Family Retreat 
House in Oxley.  

Registration and more details are posted at 
this link and there is shareable content on 
YYAFM’s social media. We ask you to consid-
er approaching 2-3 teens from your Family of 
Parishes to attend this retreat. There will be a 
bus provided for those outside of the Wind-
sor/ Essex and Chatham/ Kent Deaneries that 
want to attend if transportation is an issue. 

mailto:st.p.prayerline@gmail.com
https://dol.ca/bereal-teen-weekend


All parishioners of the Lake Huron Catholic Family of Par-
ishes have access to FORMED!  FORMED provides the very 
best Catholic content to help families and individuals ex-
plore their faith anywhere. There are thousands of movies, 
children’s programs, e-books, audio, parish programs and 
studies direct to your browser, mobile or connected de-
vice. Registration is easy and there is no cost to you. Direc-
tions to register are found on our website 
at: lakehuroncatholic.ca/formed 
 
There is so much on the site we know it may be a bit over-
whelming, so why not start with “This Week on Formed” 
which gives a few seasonal suggestions.   Formed is an en-
joyable way to grow in your faith.  Why not give it a try! 

 

Office Notice Re: Cheques & E-Transfers 

Please ensure that all cheques are made payable to your 
parish and NOT to Lake Huron Catholic Family of Parishes. 
For e-transfers please use the email address for your parish 
found below, under “4 Ways to Donate to Our Family of 
Parishes”. Please be sure to include your first and last 
name as well as your email address in the notes section of 
e-transfer. This is important for tax receipt purposes. Mass 
stipends follow the same rules as donations. Thank you for 
your time and consideration. 

4 Ways to Donate to Our Family of Parishes    

E-Transfers: send funds from your account to your parish 
site:  

• St. Peter, Goderich — stpetersgh@dol.ca  
• St. Boniface — stboniface@dol.ca 
• St. Peter, St. Joseph — stpeter@dol.ca     
• IHM — ihmgrandbend@dol.ca 
• Precious Blood — preciousblood@dol.ca        
• OLMC — ourladymc@dol.ca 

PAD: sign-up and donate from your account. Please contact 
Lori Laporte-x–241 or Karen Kester–x-242: 1-877-450-6414 
or email: lhcfp@dol.ca for more information.  

Envelopes: contact the office for a box of offertory enve-
lopes.  

Pllenty: Donate with your credit card via our Pllenty link at 
the parish website under  

DONATE.  lakehuroncatholic.ca/donate 

Did you know there can be tax advantages when donating 
shares? Find out more here. If you would like to donate 
shares to your parish please contact Lori or Karen. Please 
consider your parish in your Estate planning. 

St. Augustine Cemetery Service 
Sunday August 13th, 2023 @ 2pm 

84413 St. Augustine Line, Auburn, ON 

Retrouvaille Weekend 
 

Retrouvaille London will be hosting a Retrouvaille Mar-
riage Weekend on August 11 – 13, 2023. More infor-
mation about Retrouvaille is at www.dol.ca/retrouvaille. 

For more on Retrouvaille in London, St. Thomas and 
Windsor:  Retrouvaille has helped troubled marriages for 
over 44 years. We CAN help your marriage. No Group 
Sharing guaranteed. HelpOurMarriage.org Greg and 
Anita 519-243-0687. 

DISCREET | PRIVATE | EFFECTIVE Register Today  

 

 

Vocation Myth Busters for Parents 

Common Myths about Priesthood: A Guide for Parents. 
Year after year, in surveys of newly ordained priests, over 
half report that their families opposed the idea of priest-
hood when they first expressed interest. Undoubtedly, 
parents want the best for their children. So, what about 
priesthood does not fit parents’ vision of “the good life”? 
Let’s look are five common myths about the seminary 
and priesthood. (The next myth buster will be posted in 
the next bulletin) 

MYTH #1 “HE’LL BE SO LONELY.” This is an easy myth 
to dispel. Priests are surrounded by people! After all, 
their job is to bring Jesus to people and people to Jesus. 
They are continually working with parish staff, youth, and 
a myriad of people who come to them for spiritual ad-
vice. Seminaries today are very deliberate in teaching 
men how to form good, healthy relationships with peo-
ple in their parishes and the priests of their dioceses. 
Sure, there can be lonely moments—but the same is true 
in any vocation, marriage included. Most priests have 
healthy friendships with brother priests, lay people, and 
family that keep them grounded and connected.  

THE IDEAL PARENT The ideal Catholic parent under-
stands a simple truth: that God desires your child’s hap-
piness even more than you do! If your son experiences a 
genuine call from the Lord to pursue the priesthood, 
trust in God’s love for your son! From the earliest years, 
make it clear to your children that God has a plan for 
them. Read them Bible stories of Jesus calling his disci-
ples. Engage in open conversations about your chil-
dren’s hopes and dreams. Make sure that they under-
stand the various vocations to marriage, priesthood, and 
religious life. Above all, teach them how to pray and 
serve others. If your child does express an interest in 
priesthood, be supportive. Fr. Brett Brannen, in the book 
To Save a Thousand Souls, described the ideal parent as 
one who is at peace with God’s will. 

lakehuroncatholic.ca/formed
mailto:stpetersgh@dol.ca
mailto:stboniface@dol.ca
mailto:stpeter@dol.ca
mailto:ihmgrandbend@dol.ca
mailto:preciousblood@dol.ca
mailto:ourladymc@dol.ca
lakehuroncatholic.ca/donate
https://d2y1pz2y630308.cloudfront.net/15495/documents/2021/4/Donation%20of%20Shares%20Information.pdf
https://dol.ca/retrouvaille
HelpOurMarriage.org
https://www.retrouvaillelondon.com/


Horizons of Hope 

Our Canadian Bishops Response to Medical Assistance In Dy-
ing. MAID. We are in a critical time now, as the government has 
set laws around dying. There is increasing pressure from the 
Health System in pushing people to consider assisted suicide. 
We must consider the issues around dying. In this series we will 
consider palliative care from different angles: ethical, medical, 
emotional, and spiritual.  We will also consider what we as a 
faith community can do to help ourselves and others to walk in 
their dying; embracing them in our love and the love of God. 

Our sessions will be hosted at: Immaculate Heart of Mary, 
Grand Bend. They will be held on: Tuesdays, July 25, and Aug 
1,8,15. We begin each night at: 6:30pm until 8:30pm. 
 

• July 25    Module 1   

Understanding the human experience of dying and death                       

• Aug 1     Module 2   

Discerning and making decisions at the end of life                                      

• Aug 8     Module 3   

Accompanying those at the end of life                                                             

• Aug 15   Module 4  

Supporting and integrating structures within our community 

 

For the Canadian Bishops response to MAID please click here. 

CWL Parish Events 

St. Peter Church, Goderich CWL: CWL Day at Our Lady of the Rosary Shrine, Merlin: Starts at 9:30 am, Wed., July 26. 
Welcome, prayer reflection, mass, lunch & rosary. Bring your own lunch/lawn chair. Coffee, tea and water available. 
Members may want to carpool. 

St. Peter Church, St. Joseph CWL: All CWL Members: Raffle ticket booklets are ready for pickup at the entrance of the 
church. This is one of our major fundraising opportunities and we need everyone’s help to make it a huge success. 
GREAT PRIZES TO BE WON! Draw date will be Sunday, September 3, 2023, after the 11:30am Mass. Anyone interested 
in purchasing a Raffle ticket(s), please see any of our members or contact Carrie Van Osch crvanosch@gmail.com.  

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Grand Bend CWL: Dates and reminders:  
 Sunday July 30th - Coffee Sunday after the 9am Mass, Group B is on duty. 
 CWL members will be selling our annual raffle tickets before and after all the Saturday (5pm) and Sunday (9am) 

Masses during July and August. A list of the prizes will be on the bulletin board at the front of the church.  
 August 5 (Sat) and August 6 (Sun) - Masses will be attended by CWL ladies and will also feature a bake sale. 
 Sunday August 27th - Coffee Sunday after the 9am Mass, Group A is on duty. 

Precious Blood Church, Exeter CWL: Precious Blood CWL continues to collect Hansen's Independent grocery receipts. 
Please place them into the wooden box on the table in the church entrance. Your trash is our treasure as they give us a 
percentage of the subtotal back which we use for community outreach. Thank you in advance! 

Ladies Auxiliary Quilt Ticket Raffle  
Get your tickets to support new dining room 
chairs. “Bingo” Quilt Size 75”x 86”. The winning 
ticket will be drawn on Saturday, August 26th, 
2023 at 6 p.m. at the Main Stage of Zurich Bean 

Fest. Tickets can be purchased from the WHCC/BWRH Admin 
Office or a member of our Ladies Auxiliary. Please Consider 
Supporting West Huron Care Centre / West Huron Care Cen-
tre While government funding takes care of most basic needs 
for resident care, our special occasions and special additions are 
often funded solely by generous supporters.  

2.%09https:/lhcfp.dol.ca/documents/2023/7/HORIZONS%20OF%20HOPE-wk2.pdf
mailto:crvanosch@gmail.com


  

Please support the advertisers that support our community; 

tell them you saw their Ad here 



Please support the advertisers that support our community; 

tell them you saw their Ad here 

& use Promo Codes if available.
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